Eureka Township Board Meeting August 8 1983

The meeting was called to order at 7:40 P.M. by Chairman Gary Smith. Present were supervisors Schindeldecker and Topp, with supervisor Larson arriving at 7:50 P.M. Clerk Leine and treasurer Shaff were also present.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read by clerk Leine. A correction was made regarding property ownership regarding buildable lots as requested by realtor Bornfleth. Topp made a motion for correction of the minutes and the motion was seconded by Schindeldecker. Motion carried. A motion to accept the minutes as corrected was made by Schindeldecker. The motion was seconded by Topp and carried unanimous.

The treasurer's report was given by Shaft. Motion by Schindeldecker to accept the report as given. Motion to second by Topp and carried

Bills totaling \$8,768.60 were presented by Leine. After discussion Topp made a motion to pay all bills as presented. The motion was seconded by Larson and carried with no dissenting votes.

Mr. Merlin Leine, 24698 Cedar Ave., requested a permit for a house addition over an existing garage attached to a home. The addition to be 22 foot by 28 feet. Plans were submitted. Larson made a motion to grant the permit. Topp seconded the motion. The motion carried with no dissenting votes. Topp made a motion to charge a \$30.00 permit fee. The motion was seconded by Schindeldecker and carried

Mount Olivet Retreat Center requested a permit to build a 40 foot by 80 foot pole building for use as a shop and storage. Plot plan and basic building drawing were submitted. After discussion Topp made a motion to grant the permit. The motion was seconded by Larson and carried with no dissenting votes.

Mr. Jeff Olson requested a permit to remodel an existing house on the NW 1/4 of section 29. His request was to make repairs to use the house for temporary living until a new house could be built. There was much discussion regarding the lack of a well, septic system, adequate electrical and the repairs that would be necessary. The board felt it could not issue a permit.

A resident from 225th street question whether the roads were going to be oiled to prevent dust. The board explained the roads would be oiled after the graveling was done, and also explained the delay in graveling.

Arrangements were made to secure chloride for the party, at their expense as a temporary aid.

Mr. George Sauber questioned a water ditch causing problems. The problem seemed to be that of having the M.A.C. clear out ditch on their property. After discussion the board felt a letter from the board would be appropriate. Topp made a motion to authorize Leine to write to the M.A.C. about the matter. Motion seconded by Larson and carried unanimous.

Smith report Mr. Gilmer of Greenvale Township had stated that the Culvert problem culvert had had a new culvert laid on top of the old one. Jerry Rother said he had checked and the culvert had been raised and there was only one culvert there. Rother stated the Dakota County Superintendent of Roads had agreed to look into the matter and was to meet with Mr. Rother soon (May be the next week)

It was reported the brush spraying had been completed but that there needed to be some rain to activate the solution.

Road maintenance and repair was discussed with Rother representative, Jerry Rother. It was agreed to put a limited amount of gravel on all roads that need it as soon as possible. The areas and roads to be done were discussed. The board and Rother went over the work to be done on township roads as seen on the road inspection earlier.

At 10:30 P.M. Larson made a motion to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Schindeldecker and carried unanimous.